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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

     MONDAY 12th June  2006
Question No.  4
Question: Councillor M. Daly  
"To ask the Manager to update the Council on developments at the stadium on Whitestown Way?. 
Reply:
The Council has completed the transfer of the title to the stadium lands back into its ownership and detailed negotiations have been conducted with the design team and the original contractor who is still in possession of the site following which  substantial agreement has been reached on the clarification of works necessary to complete the stadium i.e. partially built stand and adjoining functional facilities and main pitch and car-parking. It had been hoped work would be commenced as soon as possible following the decision of the Council on 13/2/2006 to proceed with the development as originally proposed and the duration of the works was estimated at nine months. 

However, in the meantime an application to the High Court by Cumann Tomás Daibhis for leave to seek a judicial review of the Council’s decision under the Part 8 public consultation process was served on the Council and was listed for hearing on 8/5/2006. Shamrock Rovers F.C. has requested the court to be allowed to be joined as a notice party for the proceedings. The hearing of the application was adjourned until 29th May 2006 with liberty to the Council to file a reply and Shamrock Rovers F.C. to file a motion to be joined as a notice party. At the hearing on the 29th May the matter was further adjourned to 26th June 2006.   

Pending the outcome of the judicial review application, the Council is not in a position to progress the matter further. 
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